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THE HAMILTON SISTERS: EDITH AND ALICE
(First in an occasional series about sort-of-famous people to whom we are more-or-less related)
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Allen Hamilton came to America from northern Ireland in 1817, at the age of 19.  In 1823, he became the deputy register of the federal land office in Fort Wayne, Indiana and, eventually, a Fort Wayne banker and a wealthy man.  In 1828, he married Emerine Jane Holman at Veraestau, overlooking the Ohio River in Dearborn County, Indiana, which was the home of her parents, Jesse Lynch and Elizabeth (Masterson) Holman.  He and Emmy had five surviving children.  "The family was an extremely close-knit one; the two sons built homes near their father's and the grandchildren were raised together almost exclusive of outside friendships."
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The two sons were Andrew Holman Hamilton, who became a U.S. Congressman and businessman in Fort Wayne, and Montgomery Hamilton.  Their daughters, in particular, became very close.  Andrew had three—Katherine, Jessie and Agnes—and Montgomery had four—Edith, Alice, Margaret and Norah.  These girls were born in the 1860s and 1870s, brought up in Fort Wayne, and educated at Miss Porter's School in Farmington, Connecticut.  Edith (1868-1963) and Alice (1869-1970) became prominent in later life, Edith as the headmistress of Bryn Mawr School and a noted author on classical subjects, and Alice as the founder of occupational medicine and first female professor at Harvard Medical School.

       Elizabeth══╤══Henry═══╤══Jane

                  │ HOLEMAN  │

  Richard══╤══Elizabeth  Jesse Lynch══╤══Elizabeth

    RUE    │   HOLMAN      HOLMAN     │  MASTERSON

           │                          │

Joseph════Mary           Allen══╤══Emerine Jane
 COX      RUE          HAMILTON │    HOLMAN
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                                │

                            Montgomery

                             HAMILTON

                         ┌──────┴──────┐

                       Edith         Alice

"When the freedom they wished for most was freedom from responsibility, 
then Athens ceased to be free and was never free again."  Edith Hamilton
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Edith Hamilton's father began to teach her Latin at the age of seven and soon added French, German and Greek to her lessons.  After graduating from Miss Porter's School, she added a Masters' Degree from Bryn Mawr College in 1894.  The following year, she and her sister Alice became the first female students accepted at the German universities of Leipzig and Munich.  

When she returned to the United States in 1896, she became the headmistress of Bryn Mawr School for Girls in Baltimore, Maryland, which position she held until 1922.  After her retirement as headmistress, she began to write articles about Greek drama.  In 1930, she published The Greek Way, followed by The Roman Way in 1932 and a number of other works about the ancient world.  Her most famous work was Mythology, a retelling of the mythological tales of Greece and Rome, published in 1942.  This work is still a standard text in high school and college courses.  

Edith was elected to the American Academy of Arts and Letters and finally, in 1957, traveled to Greece, which she had previously known only through its literature.  She was made an honorary citizen of Athens at the age of ninety. See also the article at: http://www.answers.com/topic/edith-hamilton
Alice Hamilton, after completing Miss Porter's School, returned to Indiana and attended Fort Wayne College of Medicine.  She then received her Medical Doctor degree from the University of Michigan in 1893.  After internships in hospitals in Minneapolis and New England, she went to Germany, where she studied bacteriology and pathology from 1895 to 1897.  She also studied at Johns Hopkins University before moving to Chicago to become a professor of pathology at Northwestern University.
Soon after moving to Chicago, Alice became a resident of Jane Addams' Hull House, where she lived alongside poorer residents of the community.  This led to her interest in medical problems endemic to industrial workers.  Noticing that the subject was not given much study in America, she began publishing articles on industrial medicine in 1908.  She was appointed to the Industrial Disease Commission of Illinois and spent the next decade investigating a variety of industrial health issues.
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In 1919, Alice became the first female faculty member at the Harvard Medical School when she was appointed to an assistant professorship in a new Department of Industrial Medicine.  She became a prominent critic of the use of mercury and benzene, as well as adding tetraethyl lead to gasoline.  After her retirement from the Harvard faculty in 1935, she served as a consultant to the Bureau of Labor Standards.  Her autobiography, Exploring the Dangerous Trades (1943), includes comments on her experiences during her 22 years of living at Hull House:


"Our English visitors sometimes surprised us by combining social radicalism with a total lack of democratic feeling, which to our way of thinking was most inconsistent. A Fabian Socialist amused me very much when one morning I took him out into our neighborhood. He was talking eagerly about the need of vacation schools for London slum children as we stepped out into our courtyard, which was crowded with children waiting to go on a picnic in the country. He never saw them, at least not as slum children like those he was eager to help; he only saw them only as obstacles in his way, and he pushed them aside impatiently as if they were so many chickens, all the time telling me about the pitiful children in London. I thought to myself, "You may love humanity, but you certainly do not love your fellow man."
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Sam and Ellen Cox Reunion in Burchard, Nebraska

July 20-22, 2007

The Seventh Reunion of the Sam and Ellen Cox family will take place at the former school in Burchard, Nebraska (now the Best Inn Burchard) on the weekend of July 20-22, 2007.  Accommodations are available at the school or in area motels.  
Activities planned include Frisbee golf, a treasure hunt and photo scavenger hunt, plus the usual getting to know cousins better and trading family stories of dubious provenance.

For more information and last minute reservations, contact Kim Scott (usmob7@tx.rr.com) 1712 Winding Hollow Lane, McKinney, TX 75070-3956 or Terry Bunke at (terry@alivecomm.com).

COX BOOK ORDER FORM

for Descendants of John Cox of Abington, Indiana and Joseph Cox of Hampton, Illinois

I would like to order _______ copies of the book at $60 per copy
_____________


Please ship my copy to:
Name:  ______________________________________

Do you want an autograph?    Y    N
Address: _____________________________________

               _____________________________________

                                                 E-mail address: _____________________________________

(for shipping issues and supplemental information)

Mail with payment to: William J. Utermohlen, 1916 Windsor Road, Alexandria, VA 22307
Denise Givins

Denise Givins died December 30th [2004] at home in So. Humboldt.  Born June 12, 1948, in Southern California, she grew up dancing and traveling as a girl scout troop leader well into her young adult life. Denise came to Humboldt to go to college and found herself a home.
As Miss Derrick she did her student teaching with Bess Givins at Sunny Brae Elementary. She married Rich Givins in 1971 and soon began teaching 2nd grade at Agnes Johnson School in Weott. Over the next thirty years Mrs. Givins taught hundreds of children to read, write and figure. She loved teaching and her conscientious contribution to children echoes out over the years and the miles.  
She loved southern Humboldt and volunteered willingly for many community events such as Shakespeare at Benbow Lake and the Schools’ Science Fairs.  She loved her home and was a full and hard-working partner in all plans and projects.  She loved her families, the Derricks and the Givins’, and was so very proud of her daughters Lisa and Kelly.  She loved having fun and was the eager partner in each cockeyed idea, the solid rock in every hair-brained scheme.  
She is survived by her husband and his kin; by her daughters; her mother, Luella Derrick; and sister, Donna Jones and family.  A gathering in her memory will be held at 11:00 a.m., on Saturday, January 8, 2005, at the Masonic Temple in Garberville, CA. 

[Published in the Eureka Times-Standard on 5 Jan 2005. Denise was a descendant of John Washington Cox through Eliza (Cox) Henderson]
Arthur Lindgren

Arthur LeRoy Lindgren, 85, formerly of Moline, died Saturday, Jan. 15, 2005, in Los Angeles, Calif., after a brief illness. Services were held Jan. 19 and 23 at Hope Lutheran Church in Hollywood
. 

Arthur was born Dec. 23, 1919, in Moline, to Hugo and Julia Lindgren. After serving in the United States Air Force, Arthur graduated from the University of Wisconsin at Madison with a degree in criminal sociology. 
Arthur dedicated his professional life to working with the Federal Correctional Institution system and, later, as a probation officer in Dallas County. He moved to Los Angeles in 1981. In his retirement, Arthur became an expert world traveler and counted Spain, France, Germany, Switzerland, Liechtenstein, Japan, India and Israel, among others, in the distant lands he visited. 
Survivors include two sons, Scott Lindgren, Los Angeles, and Todd Lindgren Dallas, Texas; daughter, Laura Lindgren, New York City; and a granddaughter, Julia Astrid Lindgren, Dallas. 
[Published in The Rock Island Argus on 2 Feb 2005.  Arthur was a descendant of Jesse Lewis Cox through James L. Cox]
Frances Lucile Gibson
In Fair Oaks, CA on January 15, 2007. Born October 4, 1916 in Chicago, IL to T. Lyle and Wilma Cox. 
A 50+ year resident of Sacramento County, she was preceded in death by her beloved husband of 58 years, C.H. "Red" Gibson. Survived by her loving son and daughter-in-law, Bruce & Barbara Gibson of Orangevale, CA, beloved sister Dorothy Shaver of Fresno, CA, loving grandchildren Ashleigh & Bret Gibson of Orangevale, CA, loving niece Victoria Haro and nephew Craig Shaver. 
"Cile" was friend to many during her 20+ years of service in the Los Rios Community College District. She was an avid bridge player, a member of Sierra View Country Club, and a proud member of the Daughters of the American Revolution. She loved to read, needlepoint, sew and watch her grandchildren grow. A memorial will be held at the family home at 2pm on January 20. Remembrances may be made to the American Cancer Society or the Multiple Sclerosis Society. 
[Published in the Sacramento Bee on 18 Jan 2007.  Lucile was a descendant of John Washington Cox through Joseph Franklin Cox]
Allene Doris Patterson
Allene was born in Kingsburg CA April 7, 1921 and lived many years in Merced and Oakhurst before moving to Fresno in 2001 upon the passing of her husband of 57 years, Dr. K. W. Patterson. 
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Allene leaves behind 3 daughters (Joan Hass from Fresno, Barbara Carman from Santa Clara, and Sally Romine from Reseda;) a son Charles Patterson from Visalia; grandchildren Kelly Lashley from Fresno and Nathan Romine from Reseda; great grandchildren Nicholas and Holly Lashley, and brother Glenn Fowler from Albuquerque, New Mexico.
Allene had a great sense of humor and enjoyed many pastimes including knitting , cross-stitching, camping, fishing, education, travel, and especially dancing. Allene was an accomplished seamstress and outfitted herself, husband, daughters, grandchildren, and made hand sewn toys and dolls. People enjoyed her company; she spread joy in many organizations she participated in throughout her full life. 
[Published in the Merced Sun Star on 26 Jan 2007.  Allene was a descendant of Sarah Catherine (Cox) Kirby through Martha Catherine (Kirby) Fowler]
Donald R. Leitschuck
Donald R. Leitschuck, 79, Odell, died 2/7/07 at home. Born, northwest of Burchard (10/29/27) to Theodore R. and Ellen J. (Cox) Leitschuck. Graduate, Odell High School, 1944. Served, U.S. Navy, American Theater, assigned to U.S. Donner LSD-20, stationed in Germany. Attended University of Nebraska Ag College. Farmed with father and also did carpenter work. Married Ruth Lytle (8/6/56)

Rural mail carrier in Odell more than 40 years; received Million Mile plaque for driving more than a million miles without an accident; selected Nebraska Carrier of The Year in 1985. Member: Odell United Methodist Church; Wymore Masonic Lodge 104 A.F.&A.M., past master. Served as head of all York Rite bodies in Wymore and was past commander of Mt. Hermon No. 7. He also was a member of Sir Galahad Priory No. 7 of Beatrice and the Knights Cross of Honor. Member: VFW Post 1077, Beatrice; life member, American Legion Post 231, Odell, where he was past commander and long time adjutant and firing squad commander, past county commander and past member of 40/8 Box Car Society; Odell Volunteer Fire Department for 30 years, fire chief six years. 

Survivors: wife, Ruth; daughter, Elizabeth Whittle, Allison Chaplin and husband, Mike, all Odell; brother, Theodore and wife, Louise, Beatrice; sisters, Merry Naviaux and husband, Bill, Ralston, Carol Ecklund and husband, Jim, Lincoln; grandchildren, Ryleigh Whittle, Dustin Shoff, Christina Shoff and Michal Chaplin. Preceded in death by parents.  Services:  United Methodist Church, Odell. 
[Published in the Lincoln Journal Star on 9 Feb 2007.  Don was a descendant of John Washington Cox through Samuel Kirby Cox]
Dale Lodge
Dale Everett Lodge, 88, of Geneseo, died Friday, March 23, 2007, at Hammond-Henry Hospital, Geneseo. Funeral services were held March 27, at Vandemore Funeral Home Ltd., Geneseo, where the Geneseo VFW Post No. 5083 accorded military honors. Private inurnment was in North Cemetery, Geneseo. Per his request cremation rites have been accorded. Memorials may be made to the Maple City Band Endowment or to the Dale E. Lodge Memorial Fund.
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He was born Dec. 21, 1918, in Loraine Township, the son of Roy and Sadie (Gobeyn) Lodge. He married Margaret Cox Aug. 31, 1941, in Geneseo. She died Oct. 2, 1953. He then married Anne Hieronymus July 14, 1956, in Atlanta. He spent his entire life in Geneseo after graduating from high school with the class of 1936. He served in the Army Air Corps from January, 1944 to May, 1946, part of which he served in the European Theatre. He was a painting and decorating contractor. He was always involved in music, community and athletic projects. He was a golfer and a dedicated timer for wrestling, cross country and track events in schools. He was active at the Geneseo Community Center. He was a member of the Maple City Band and had been president and trustee. He was instrumental in establishing the Maple City Band Endowment Fund to preserve the band. He was one of the first members of the Bettendorf Park Band when it began in 1967. For many years he played in the Kewanee Clown Band and in a local German Band.


He was a member of the First Presbyterian Church, a life member of the Geneseo Historical Association, a life member of the American Legion Post No. 350, and the Geneseo VFW Post No. 5083. He and his daughter, Susan, were the first father and daughter to be members in the VFW. He blew Taps for hundreds of military funerals in Geneseo over the years. His children and grandchildren were a very important part of his life, and he followed them in their lives with pride and enthusiasm.

Survivors include his wife, Anne; daughters and sons-in-law, Susan and Paul Backs of Leavenworth, Kan. and Diane and Mike Hamman of Tomahawk, Wis.; a son and daughter-in-law, Scott and Katherine Lodge of Geneseo; four grandchildren, Nathan and Rebecca Backs of Leavenworth, and Joshua and Benjamin Dale Lodge of Geneseo, and one stepgrandson, Shawn Backs. He was preceded in death by two sons, Andrew and Stacy; a sister, Gladys Way, and a brother, Glenn Lodge.  

[Published: March 29, 2007 Geneseo Republican; Dale's first wife, Margaret Cox, was a descendant of John Washington Cox through Joseph Franklin Cox]

Michelle Downin
Michelle Jean Downin, 58, of Mesa, Ariz., died May 4, 2007. A Celebration of Life service will be held at 4 p.m. Saturday, May 12, at St. Matthew United Methodist Church, Mesa. Memorials may be made to her rose garden at The Maricopa Colleges Foundation, The Rose Garden at MCC, 1833 W. Southern Ave., Mesa, Ariz. 85202 or Hospice of the Valley, 777 W. Southern Ave., Suite No. 301, Mesa, Ariz. 85210.

She was raised in Geneseo, where she attended the former South Elementary School. She moved to Mesa in 1959, where she attended Mesa High and Mesa Community College, receiving an associate's degree. She loved her family and was always inspiring and joyful to be around. She was an elementary school teacher for 19 years and most recently of kindergarten autistic children at Jordan Elementary in Chandler, Ariz. The love of roses was also an important part of her life, so much so that she served as a committee member of The Rose Garden at MCC in Mesa, where her dedication is honored by a rose beds in her name. She was also a member of the “Stampin' Up” Club and had a wonderful talent for making greeting cards.

Survivors include her husband of 34 years, Don Downin; children, Andrew, James and Rebecca; her mother and stepfather, Genevieve and Wally Canty; a brother, Craig, and a sister, Margo Anders. She was preceded in death by her father Sheldon Cox and her grandmother, Irene Cox.

[Published: May 11, 2007 Geneseo Republican.  Michelle was a descendant of John Washington Cox through Joseph Franklin Cox]
Newsletter Economics 101


Before I started editing the Cox Newsletter, I was, of course, aware that Ruth Anna had incurred postage costs in connection with distributing it, but I had little appreciation of the other costs involved.  Assuming the role of editor for the last few issues has made these matters much clearer to me.  In addition to postage (currently 41¢ per issue per person), there are costs for printing and envelopes that drive the average cost of an issue of 8 pages to about $1 per person.  When you realize that there are currently over 550 family members on the mailing list, you come to appreciate that the cost involved is significant.


A summary of costs for the last Newsletter serves as an example.  While there were about 550 persons on the mailing list, I have e-mail addresses for about 150.  The cost of distribution to those with e-mail addresses is, essentially, zero.  That leaves about 400 who receive the Newsletter by mail, for which the out-of-pocket costs are roughly as follows.

Printing costs: 400 newsletters x 8 pages = 3200 pages                $211.20





folding
         



    8.00


Envelopes






  24.14


Postage:  39¢ x 400 =





156.00








           $399.34

A 10-page issue is proportionately more and, in any event, there is no avoiding the labor of envelope stuffing, addressing and mailing.  While I enjoy doing the Newsletter, this is still a significant cost to incur twice a year.  Part of this is my own fault, of course.  While working on the Cox book, I actively sought out addresses for additional family members, which drove the address list from about 300 to 550.


Some family associations distribute Newsletters only to those willing to pay a subscription fee (for example, The Van Zandt Record costs $10 for three issues per year).  Ruth Anna always distributed the Newsletter for free and I agree with that philosophy, as it gets family information out to many more people.  There are some people, of course, who just aren't interested, but there are many more who are interested, but would not bother to subscribe.  Indeed, there are a fair number who, until recently, were not aware that they were part of the Cox family, due to their descent through a female line.


So, how can you help?  There are at least three potential ways:

1.
If receiving the Newsletter by e-mail would be convenient for you, please forward your e-mail address to wutermohlen@cox.net.

2.
If you wish to support the Newsletter monetarily, feel free to donate toward the cost.

3.
If neither you nor anyone in your family has any interest in the Newsletter, please let me know and I will take you off the mailing list.

However, having readers who enjoy getting the Newsletter is the primary incentive to putting it out.
Family Dates (other than reflected in obituaries above)

Richard Rue Cox

Marcia Jean (Tunnicliff) Moore, d. 11 Feb 2007

John Washington Cox

Whitney Cox m. Jeffrey Fleischman, 17 March 2007

Special Note: the Cox family website may have to change addresses soon.  My ISP has stopped supporting changes to the site.  I will send out an e-mail if there is no alternative.   Bill Utermohlen
Cox Family Book Published


After a series of frustrating, but unavoidable, delays, the Cox family book preorders were shipped out in May.  We have received a number of nice comments from the recipients, including:

The thing that I have enjoyed the most, at this point, is the signatures.  To me, that is such a personal wonderful thing to have a record made of. 


Sharon Adams Guerra

It is very nicely done;  I liked the Cox memorabilia on the inside front and back covers.      

Jan Hunt

Nancy is absolutely thrilled by your use of the pictures we sent documenting our entire family. The one of her mother Elizabeth combing Alice's hair in Texas has always been her favorite.


Fred Zell

Its great.  It will be hard to read in bed.  I can't believe the amount of work that went into writing it.


Martha Linstrom

It is a beautiful book.  I am enjoying reading it.  Also children & grandchildren have had fun looking up their names.


Maxine Stewart

What an AWESOME JOB! I never imagined that it would be so full of detail!  I am totally impressed!


Lloyd Ann Caston

I am not quite sure what I expected, but the content is fascinating.  It truly expands my horizons in the sense of family background at both the intellectual and emotional level.


George Thoresen

We received the two (2) copies of the family history and it is a WOW!  Ruth and yourself have done A LOT of work pulling all that information together and getting it published. 


Robert Cox

This is just a really great family history; what a great sense of pride you must have in putting all this into print.  I also love the extensive index in the back.

Janet Pease


Additional copies are available, while the supply lasts, for $60, postage prepaid, from Bill Utermohlen.  If you haven't ordered it, it is time to ask yourself whether you wish to be responsible to future generations for the fact that your branch of the family does not have a copy of the family book.  It also makes a good seven pound present.  See the Order form on page 3 & on the family website.
Answers to the quiz in the last Newsletter, with citations to the Cox book:

1. Richard Rue, pp. 975-91, 1003-1009


10. John George Cox, p. 409
2. Joseph Levi Cox, pp. 175-77



11. Joseph Franklin Cox., p. 871
3. Eben Greenlaw, pp. 320-21



12. Warren Lloyd Sparbel, pp. 435-36
4. Asa, Israel & Franklin Cox, pp. 58-59


13. Charles Ward Thomas, p. 407
5. Frank Vanderlip, pp. 257-63



14. William O. Cox, pp. 210-15

6. Augustus Bird Cox, pp. 72-73



15. Nellie (Person) Phenix, pp. 440-41
7. Henry & Sarah Emma (Cox) Johnston, pp. 266-69
16. Robert Amasa Seaman, p. 393
8. Augustus Orloff Thomas, pp.
275-77


17. Sandford Cull Cox, pp. 79-89
9. Dorothy Alice (Cox) Hemphill, p. 282


18. Glenn Allan Fowler, p. 517
The Cox Holman-Hamilton Relationship





Edith, Alice, Margaret and Norah





A photo that did not make it into the Cox book: Sam & Ellen Cox Family of Burchard


L to R: front: Eliza, Sam, Orson, Ellen, Clay; middle: Ada, Jerome


back: Fred, Sam and Frank
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